LICENSING AND SAFETY REGULATORY PANEL
25th October, 2007

Meeting commenced:
10.00 a.m.
"
ended:
11.20 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Wilson - in the Chair

Councillors Davies, Dawson, Deas, Robin Garrido, Miller and Ryan
46.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Ferrer, Lightup, Macdonald, Morris and Witkowski.

47.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the Panel held on 27th September, 2007, were agreed as a correct record, and signed by the Chairman.

48.
GREATER MANCHESTER POLICE LICENSING OFFICER - UPDATE

(Previous Minute 37 - 27th September, 2007)


Reference was made to the attendance of PC Steve Allanson, from Greater Manchester Police, at the last meeting, to provide an update in relation to general policing issues around public houses, within the City, together with other licensing matters.


Particular reference was made to his comment that as a result of the introduction of the Licensing Act 2003, figures did not demonstrate that there was a corresponding increase in violent crime.  Members referred to the number of attendances at the Accident and Emergency Department at Hope Hospital, and whether there had been an increase in referrals which were alcohol related, following the introduction of the Act.

RESOLVED:
THAT the statistics in relation to the number of drink related referrals, and attendances, at the Accident and Emergency Department of Hope Hospital, be ascertained, and this in turn be given further detailed consideration, when the Greater Manchester Police Licensing Officer next attends the Panel, in March, 2008, to provide his next scheduled update.

49.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business, detailed in Minutes 50 and 51 below, on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraphs 1 and 2 of Schedule 12A to the Act, and would not in balance, be in the public interest to disclose, because disclosure would be in breach of the Data Protection Act 1998, and would not provide the public with any useful information.

50.
APPLICATION TO RENEW PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER’S LICENCE

RESOLVED:
THAT the undermentioned application to renew a private hire driver’s licence be dealt with as follows:-

	Applicant
	Decision



	PHD 1449
	Revocation of licence


51.
APPLICATION FOR PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER’S LICENCE

RESOLVED:
THAT the undermentioned application for a private hire driver’s licence be dealt with as follows:-

	Applicant
	Decision



	PHD 1277
	Refused 


52.
APPLICATION FOR A CHARITABLE COLLECTION PERMIT

The Strategic Director Environment submitted a report containing an application made by Bob Pow, on behalf of the Royal National Institute for the Blind (RNIB), to undertake a street collection at Sainsbury’s, Regent Road, Salford, on Sunday, 25th November, 2007, the purpose of which was to raise funds to help people live with sight loss.

RESOLVED:
THAT the application of Bob Pow, on behalf of the Royal National Institute for the Blind, as detailed above, be approved.

53.
APPEALS AGAINST DECISIONS MADE UNDER THE LICENSING ACT 2003 - DELEGATED POWERS

(Previous Minute 42 - 27th September, 2007)


The Strategic Director Environment submitted a report providing details of the current powers delegated to the City Solicitor, to deal with appeals in specific circumstances, where Elected Members are not available to give instruction, in relation to appeals against decisions of the City Council with regard to applications under the Licensing Act 2003, and whether these should be extended.


RESOLVED:
THAT consideration of this item be deferred until the next meeting of the Panel to be held on 22nd November, 2007.

54.
REQUEST FOR AN INCREASE IN HACKNEY CARRIAGE FARES

The Strategic Director Environment submitted a report detailing a request which had been received from the Transport and General Workers Union, on behalf of the Salford Hackney Carriage Trade, for an increase to the fares currently charged for the hire of such vehicles.  The Panel were advised that an alternative increase to the existing fares had been submitted by Michael McCarthy, proprietor of Saltax Limited, but this had subsequently been withdrawn.

Paul Joy and Stuart Taylor, of the Transport and General Workers Union, attended the meeting to present the application for an increase in Hackney Carriage fares, which they had submitted.


Members raised concerns with regard to the fact that the increase was apparently based on a rate of inflation of 4.3%, when the recognised Government figure was significantly less than this.  Concerns were also raised in that, even with the 4.3% increase as a base, many of the fares under the new proposed tariff, represented a 6% increase.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT approval be given to an increase in the current fares charged for Hackney Carriage vehicles in line with the current official H.M. Government rate of inflation. 



(2) THAT the proposal to increase the charge for the carriage of each additional person from 10p to 20p, be for the time being withdrawn, and resubmitted at a future meeting for consideration.
55.
BTEC AND NVQ TRAINING FOR HACKNEY CARRIAGE DRIVERS

Reference was made to proposals to introduce recognised qualifications for Hackney Carriage drivers.  Members agreed that this was an important initiative, and one which they needed to be fully briefed on.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Strategic Director Environment be requested to submit a report at a future meeting of the Panel, providing an overview of proposals to introduce training and recognised qualifications for drivers of both hackney carriage, and private hire vehicles.

56.
SALFORD QUAYS - APPLICATION FOR HACKNEY CARRIAGE LICENCE

The Panel were informed of a proposal of an individual to operate a horse drawn carriage to take people on tours of the Salford Quays area.  The Strategic Director Environment advised the Panel that currently, the operation of such a service would require the person concerned, to apply for a Hackney Carriage Driver’s Licence, however, the agreed quota of such licences to be issued in the City, had already been met.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Strategic Director Environment be requested to submit a report at a future meeting of the Panel, with regard to the legalities of granting Hackney Carriage Driver’s Licences, and other means of accommodating the proposed horse and carriage service for visitors to Salford Quays.
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